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Verity Carter  
Headteacher 

Matthew Laban  
Associate Head 

Weekly Events 

Whole school star of the week assembly – 
Every Friday at 9am 

Head Teacher Drop in – Every Wednesday 
9:15am-11am 

 

Upcoming dates 

Year 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 Christmas Concert – 
Thursday 15th December 2pm – 3pm 

End of Term Christmas Assembly – 
Wednesday 21st December 9am 

 

 

 

 

 

Chloe Alder  
Deputy Headteacher 

Dear parents and carers, 

This busy week at George Tomlinson has seen us enjoying lots of 
community events and getting out and about on  trips.  

Yesterday evening we all enjoyed the school Christmas Fair 
organised by the PTFA. It was a brilliant event and the children 
really enjoyed themselves. It was an honour for the school to have 
the Mayor of Waltham Forest, Peter Herrington to officia lly declare 
the fair open. He was also joined by two councillors, Jenny Gray 
and Marion Fitzgerald. Many thanks to the PTFA for doing such a 
fantastic job in organising the event. We would also like to thank 
everyone who has been donating new books for the library.  

On Thursday the whole school went to St John’s Church for a 
rehearsal for the Christmas concert.  It went well and the children 
sang with confidence! We look forward to seeing you there next 
Thursday at 2pm. Following that there will be more car ol signing 
to raise money for charity outside Leytonstone tube station at 4pm.  

On Tuesday teachers from Gwyn Jones Primary School joined us 
for a staff meeting. We compared writing across the two schools 
and shared ideas for teaching and assessment.  

In class this week teachers in Years 1-5 have been teaching from the 
new Inspire Maths programme, which is based on the Singapore 
Maths approach. The children have enjoyed using their new books, 
please ask them about it! 

This week we welcomed four new addition s to George Tomlinson 
Primary School; two rabbits and two guinea pigs! The class with 
the best attendance will care for the rabbits for a week and the class 
with the best punctuality will care for the guinea pigs. This week 
well done to 3MJ (99% attendance) who have the rabbits and well 
done to 1CH (no lates) who have the guinea pigs. We have yet to 
name them but the school is running a little naming competition so 
hopefully next week they will have names! They will be spending 
the weekend with Miss Carter!  

I hope you have a great weekend! 

Miss C Alder  
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Congratulations and well done to this weekõs 

WRITERõS OF THE WEEK. 
 

Yusuf 6AC, Sara D 2AK , Raluca 2AK, Khalia 1MM, Raphael 1CH, Umme 6AK, Ruchita 3MP & Jahiro 3MJ 
 

Congratulations and we ll done to this weekõs 

READING ROCKET WINNERS.  
 

Kai 6AC, Sam 2AK, Molca 1MM, Riya 1CH, Sufian 6AK, Ruqayya 3MP & Jahiro 3MJ 
 

Congratulations and well done to this weekõs 

SWIMMER OF THE WEEK  
 

Haamid 5WS 
 

Congratulations and well done to this weekõs 

SPORTS STARS OF THE WEEK  
Phase 1 

Rayyan 1JK 
Marni 1MM  

 
Phase 2 

Jerome 4JT 
Iris 6AS 

 
 

 

 
 
 

Congratulations and well done to this weekõs 

STARS OF THE WEEK!  
 

 
 

Samuel 6AK, Mohsin 1CH, Mustafa 4LC, Kyle 2NV, Rajvinder 6AC, Ayaan 1JK, Layan 3MP, Otto 4DN, Ol iver 2GB, 
Jovita 5NH, David 5SK, Ayaan 4JT, Gabriel 6AS & Kashif 3NK 

 

 

Writers of  the week & Read ing Rocket W inners & Sports Stars!  

Stars of  the Week! 
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We had a really exciting week in 3NK. We started to learn our Christmas song for the Christmas performance and 
we practiced with the other year 3 classes. On Thursday, we went to the church to practice with other years in the 

school. We are really looking forward to singing in the church next week.  

In science this week, we continued our learning about the human body and we measured some of the bones in our 
body. We really enjoyed this as we also got to measure with a partner. 

In maths, we started a new scheme of work called Inspire Maths. This involves lots of practical work using different 
resources so it really helps with our learning and understanding.  

We made stain glass windows as part of RE and they really brighten up our room as they are stuck on our windows.  

Miss Kelly  

 

 

 
Attendance Awards  

 
Well done to the following classes for fabulous attendance this week! 

1st Place 3MJ 99% 
2nd Place 5SK 97.8% 

3rd Place 3NK 97.4% 
 

Punctuality Award  
 

Well done to 1CH for exceptional punctuality this week and all children arriving on time for school!  
 

Introducing the George Tomlinson Rabbits & Guinea Pigs!  
 

We are pleased to announce that our Rabbits & Guinea Pigs have officially moved in. They will be cared for by our 
staff and children and housed in the classes of the attendance & punctuality awards winners each week. 

 
Our Guinea Pig was too tired for photographs today!  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Winter is approaching!  
 

We weather is fast changing and it has become very cold outside! Please ensure that your child is provided with appropriate 
clothing to keep them warm e.g hats, scarfs & gloves 

 

Last Day of Term  
 

We break up for the Christmas Holiday on 21 st December at 2pm 

Afterschool Club will not  be running on this day, please collect your children promptly at 2pm 
 
 
 

 

Not ices 

Class Corner ɀ 3NK 
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Chri stmas Events Calendar 
 

Event Date 

Reindeer visiting the school! Tuesday 13th December 

Years 2, 3, 4, 5, & 6 Christmas Concert Date changed - Thursday 15th December  - 2pm – 3pm 

Christmas Lunch Friday 16th December 

Father Christmas visiting Nursery & Rec eption Monday 19 th December 
Class Parties Tuesday 20th December 

End of term Christmas Assembly  Wednesday 21st December 9am 

 
 

Christmas Concert Year 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 & 6 - Thursday 15th December 2016  
 

GT Christmas, St John the Baptist Church, E11 3BL Start  2pm. Finish 4pm 
 

Parents & Carers please enter the church using the front entrance and fill the pews from the front filing back. All are 
encouraged to sing along with the children on the 2 last songs as will be indicated. 

The children are very excited! 
 

Reindeer Food for sale!  

 
Don’t forget to feed Santa’s Reindeers! 

 
Members of the PTA will be in the main playground on Monday 12 th December at 3:15pm, selling beautifully 

wrapped Reindeer food for 50p.  
 

Tea with the Headteacher  
 

Congratulations to these children who were invited to have tea with the Head Teacher today for exceptional behaviour. Well 

done!! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Safety First!  
 

When dropping your children to school in the morning, please ensure that 
you pull into an available parking space. It is not safe to stop in the middle of  

the road; an extra minute or 2 finding a parking space could avoid an accident.  
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E-Safety & Monitoring at home  

 

Dear parents and carers, 

I am writing to you to express my concern about our pupils’ use of social media applications such as WhatsApp, 
Facebook and Instagram, usually on their mobile phones. As an example, it has been brought to my attention that 

some children are experiencing bullying and receiving abusive messages on WhatsApp. As a school we cannot police 
how children use their phones or computers at home. 

I want to request that you speak to your children about the seriousness of sending unpleasant messages online and 
the effect that it can have on others. I’d also urge you to be aware of what is on your child’s phone and make sure that 

they tell you if they receive anything that makes them feel upset.  

At our school, we teach children about the importance of being safe online so that they will have the tools to know 
what is and isn’t acceptable. The way that children use social media is changing quickly and we need to work 

together with parents to protect them.  

As a school we take bullying incredibly seriously and want all children to feel safe and happy. My hope is that we can 
work together on t his to make sure that social media is only used in a positive way and brings benefits to our pupils.  

Please see below link for a recent Facebook page for Parents providing information on cyber bullying. 

https://www.facebook.com/safety/bullying/parents 

We would to thank you in advance for your support with this matter.  

Kind regards,  

Verity Carter  
Headteacher 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/safety/bullying/parents
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